
            
 
 

 
 
June 8, 2015 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND HAND DELIVERY  
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re: Reply Comments  

In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power's Proposed Revisions to Electric Service 
Schedule No. 110, New Homes Program – Docket No. 15-035-T07 
 

On May 15, 2015, the Public Service Commission of Utah (“Commission”) issued a Notice of 
Filing and Comment Period, allowing parties to file comments by June 1, 2015 and reply 
comments by June 8, 2015. The Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”), Office of Consumer 
Services (“OCS”), and Utah Clean Energy (“UCE”) filed comments on June 1, 2015. Rocky 
Mountain Power (“Company”) provides these reply comments in response to concerns raised in 
OCS’ comments. 
 
OCS is concerned that despite the advantages of air source heat pump technology, the measure 
would result in load building and would also facilitate fuel switching. Although we understand 
OCS’ concerns, this measure is targeted for new homes being constructed where the decision to 
install an air source heat pump has already been made. If an air source heat pump is going to be 
installed, the Company wants to promote a more energy efficient air source heat pump to reduce 
electricity consumption.   
 
Informal inquiries regarding this filing may be directed to Michael Snow, DSM Regulatory 
Projects Manager, at (801) 220-4214. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Bill Comeau 
Director, Demand Side Management 
 
cc: Division of Public Utilities 
 Office of Consumer Services 
 Utah Clean Energy 

201 South Main, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 


